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10th May 2018

Dear Parents,

We are still having problems throughout school with head lice.  If we are to eradicate this problem, it is imperative that families follow a routine of checking and treating the lice.  Hair should be checked weekly using a nit comb which are only a few pence to buy.  This will clear the head of any young lice that have hatched before they reach maturity (they start to lay eggs when they reach 7 days old).  We request that all long hair is tied back for school each day and not just for PE. 
There has been a safeguarding issue regarding mobile phones used by children in school during the school day.  Due to the nature of this, the Sunrise Team have been informed and we are seeking guidance as to how to proceed with this matter.   There has also been an issue with social media usage by children which has taken place outside of school time.  Many of these platforms have a minimum age limit for good reason.  We would stress that you exercise vigilance and monitor closely any technology that your child has access to in order to avoid further issues.  Please ensure that your child does not bring their mobile phone in to school unless it is absolutely necessary.  All mobiles should be handed in to the office for safe keeping on arrival at school and collected at the end of the day. 
In the interest of the safety of all children in school, if it is suspected that phones are in school and not handed in, we will implement the search policy and the items will be removed.
Thank you in advance for your co-operation.

Yours sincerely

R Williams
Headteacher
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